Travel Authorization and Expense Report
All travel requires prior authorization from the department head, chair or director for all fund sources before the traveler incurs any expense associated with the trip.  If air travel or overnight lodging will occur an estimated, approved and encumbered TAER is required for the trip.  The TAER should be submitted to the department head, chair or director's office at least three weeks in advance of the traveler's departure and before related travel expenses are incurred, although it is recognized that, on occasion, it may be necessary to obtain travel approval and travel reservations on an emergency basis.  Under such circumstances, the traveler must hand carry the necessary forms to obtain approval from the authorities previously stipulated.  In these cases, the traveler may need to make the necessary transportation arrangements personally, including the payment thereof.  If overnight lodging, public transportation or a travel advance is not required, it is not necessary to complete the estimated expense portion of TAER for accounting or encumbrance purposes.  However, department head, chair or director, must require either the TAER or some other written instrument to document prior authorization for this type of travel. 

No person, regardless of status, is permitted to approve his/her own travel; e.g., the travel of executive officers and major budgetary unit heads must be approved by the respective official to whom they report. 

Any exception which necessitates a travel expense reimbursement by the University exceeding any of the limitations for specific expense categories as stated in this policy must have written approval of the dean, in academic units, or Bursar or assistant Bursar in non-academic units.  Consideration for such exceptions is granted only upon the presentation of explicit documentation that the costs are not controllable and that every effort has been made to obtain the least expensive alternative possible.

